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This report contains information updated over the past two weeks. 

The overall Landis Communities team 
member vaccination rate is currently at 
71.9%. 

As previously shared, Landis 
Communities is instituting a four-phase 
plan to require COVID-19 vaccination 
as a condition of employment.  
Phase 1 of the plan, requiring new 
hires to be vaccinated, unless they 
have a religious or medical exemption, 
continues to be implemented.  
Phase 2 team and individual 
conversations have concluded.  
Phase 3, applying for religious or 
medical exemptions is underway. 
Requests are due by November 1.   
Phase 4 vaccination clinics have been 
added to the schedule through 
December 2, 2021, to increase the 
opportunity for initial vaccines as well 
as to begin providing booster shots. 
The deadline for active team members 
to have their first dose of the vaccine is 
December 2. The regular clinics for 
residents and team members continue 
at Landis Homes on the first and third 
Thursday of each month from 1:30-
3:30 p.m. Please contact Jenny 
Sheckells at jsheckells@landis.org or  
717.381.3573 to schedule an 
appointment.  

We are aware that moving forward with 
this approach may affect staffing in some areas  
of the organization and could disrupt the services  
provided to residents and clients. We are preparing 
contingency plans for staffing and will send  
notifications as these areas are identified. 
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Our guiding values of Joy, Compassion, Integrity, Stewardship and Community will continue to 
be fostered as we navigate the path forward to keep residents, clients, family members and 
team members safe from COVID-19. 

The positivity rate in 
Lancaster County as of 
Friday, October 15 was 
12.3% and we remain in 
the high level of community 
transmission per the CDC 
guidelines. 

Two new cases of COVID-
19 were identified among 
residents – both live in 
Residential Living at Landis 
Homes. The case shown 
on this report for 
Healthcare had previously 
been noted as a positive in 
Residential. Therefore, it is 
a new case for Healthcare 
but not another person 
testing positive. Sadly, one 
resident who recently 
tested positive for COVID-
19 has passed away. Our 
hearts go out to the family, 
neighbors and friends.  

Three team members have 
also tested positive.  
One of these is a Landis at 
Home team member. The 
other two work on the 
Landis Homes campus with 
one in Personal Care and 
one in Healthcare.  

Please continue to wear 
face coverings when in 
common spaces. Because 
of the high positivity rate in Lancaster County, wearing them while in the greater community is 
highly encouraged. Data released Monday from Penn Medicine Lancaster General Health 
indicates 76 individuals are currently hospitalized due to COVID-19 with 21 of those in ICU and 
17 on ventilators. Please continue to do all you can to protect yourself and others. 

Prior communications and videos can be found at www.LandisCommunities.org/COVID 
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